
March 10, 1988 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday 

March 10, 1988 at 7:30 p.m. at the township municipal building on Hoffman Home Road.  

All members were present.   

 The minutes were approved by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by Wilbur Danner, 

carried.  

 The treasurer’s report was approved by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.  

 Skip Hockley was present to review township’s insurance coverage.   

 Ed Reichart - Plans of a four lot sub-division were approved by Harry Hilbert, 2
nd

 

by Danner.   

 Valley Quarries will have a meeting with the supervisors and take a tour of their 

Chambersburg quarries on March 29 at 10:30 a.m. 

 Don Arentz was present for information on buying the Gebhart property as an 

access to the public road through a portion of the Gebhart property.   

 The old Miller property on Miller Road - Mr. Zumbrum, the owner, was notified of 

a malfunctioning sewer system on the property.  This will have to be corrected before the 

property can be occupied again.   

 A resolution was adopted to retain the same fee schedule for 1988 as it was in 1987.  

Motion made by Snyder, 2
nd

 by Hilbert, carried.   

 The supervisors were notified by the county that Bobby Conover was appointed as 

assistant assessor for Mt. Joy Township.  

 Convention - State Convention to be held in Hershey on April 17, 18, 19 and 20, 

1988.  At least two supervisors will be attending.   

 Supervisors to make an inspection of the junk yard within the township on Friday, 

March 19, 1988.   

 Oil and Stone Bids - Secretary to advertise for 50,000 gallons E-3 and 5,000 tons of 

various aggregate.  Bids to be opened at the April 14, 1988 meeting.   

 Meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m.  

 Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.   


